
Windsor, Ontario August 28, 2019 
 

REPORT NO. 104 
of the 

WINDSOR-ESSEX COUNTY ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE (WECEC) 
of its meeting held  

July 4, 2019 
at 5:00 o’clock p.m. 

Lou Romano Reclamation Plant 

 
 Members present at the July 4, 2019 meeting: 
 
 Leo Meloche, Deputy Mayor, Town of Amherstburg, Acting Chair 
 Councillor Kieran McKenzie 
 Keri Banar 
 Derek Coronado 
 Rosanna Demarco 
 Katie Kuker 
 Michael Schneider 
 Richard St. Denis 
 Jerry Zhu 
 
 Regrets received from: 
 
 Councillor Chris Holt 

Hilda MacDonald, Mayor of Leamington 
Radwan Tamr 

 
 Your Committee submits the following recommendation: 

 
Moved by R. St. Denis, seconded by Councillor McKenzie, 
WHEREAS, the Windsor-Detroit Bridge Authority has announced as part of its 

community benefits package seed money as a joint project with the City of Windsor for an Eco-
Passage (bridge) for animals only spanning the Ojibway Parkway; and 

WHEREAS, additional funding will be required to complete the structure, 
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that City Council BE REQUESTED to consider that 

the balance of the funding required BE INCLUDED in the City’s 2020 Capital Budget. 
 
Carried. 

______________________________ 
ACTING CHAIR 

 
 

________________________________ 
COMMITTEE COORDINATOR 
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